

DHS formally bans family separations for illicit border crossings

BY RAFAEL BERNAL - 05/28/21 07:06 PM EDT

Just In...

Sex workers gain foothold in Congress

TECHNOLOGY — 2M 20S AGO

Biden remembers late son Beau in Memorial Day remarks

BLOG BRIEFING ROOM

- 3M 52S AGO

This Memorial Day we should reaffirm our national faith

OPINION — 13M 17S AGO

Gillibrand says Schumer should bring military sexual assault bill up for a vote

DEFENSE — 14M 43S AGO

Ethiopians protest US sanctions over atrocities in Tigray

 ${\bf INTERNATIONAL-30M\,25S\,AGO}$

Technician who disabled emergency brake to blame for Italian cable car crash that killed 14, judge rules

INTERNATIONAL — 43M 45S AGO

Pope to meet Lebanese Christian leaders to pray for 'the gift of peace and stability'

 ${\bf INTERNATIONAL-52M~468~AGO}$

Experts warn US needs to better prepare for hurricane season

10,677 SHARES

SHARE

TWEET



© istock

Homeland Security officials on Friday formally banned separating children from parents who are caught illegally crossing U.S. border, as part of an effort by the Biden administration to revert the effects of former President Trump's "zero tolerance" policy.

Customs and Border Protection (CBP) Acting Commissioner Troy Miller issued a memo to the heads of Border Patrol and CBP's Office of Field Operations prohibiting the separation of children from their parents or guardians for convictions on illegal entry to the United States, and banning the referral of parents for prosecution exclusively on the grounds of illegal entry to the country.

Miller's memo added an exception on national security grounds, allowing CBP and Border Patrol agents to refer illegal entry for prosecution with approval of higher-ranking officials and local counsel.

The guidance in Miller's memo is intended to clarify a 2018 court order that required the Department of Homeland Security (DHS) to stop separating families based on illegal entry charges and to reunite families who were separated under the Trump administration's zero tolerance policy.

The zero tolerance policy was a short-lived effort to prosecute all unauthorized border crossings in the spring of 2018, largely targeted at family units crossing the U.S.-Mexico border.

ENERGY & ENVIRONMENT

- 1H 7M AGO

VIEW ALL

Under the policy, adult parents and guardians who were caught crossing the border with their children were prosecuted, resulting in forcible family separations conducted by U.S. border officials.

Common practice before and since the elimination of the policy has been to either not prosecute or not incarcerate individuals for attempting to cross U.S. borders without prior authorization, thereby avoiding the need to separate parents from their children.

Related News

οу



Psaki banters with Fox News host: 'The art of...



Parkinson's Study Needs Volunteers. Study...

Sponsored | Boundless Parkinson's study



American Airlines joins Southwest in delaying return of alcohol sales Texas Senate passes sweeping voting restrictions bill

Under Miller's new guidance, parents who are referred for prosecution under national security grounds would still be separated from their children, as is common practice for incarcerated parents or guardians in criminal cases.

Miller's memo follows President Biden's February executive order establishing an inter-agency task force to reunite families separated under the zero tolerance policy.

According to a report by <u>NBC News this month</u>, the families of 391 children separated under the Trump-era policy have yet to be found, out of more than 5,500 families separated between 2017 and 2018.

TAGS DONALD TRUMP JOE BIDEN ZERO TOLERANCE POLICY IMMIGRATION SOUTHERN BORDER LATINO

SHARE	TWEET

THE HILL 1625 K STREET, NW SUITE 900 WASHINGTON DC 20006 | 202-628-8500 TEL | 202-628-8503 FAX
THE CONTENTS OF THIS SITE ARE ©2021 CAPITOL HILL PUBLISHING CORP., A SUBSIDIARY OF NEWS COMMUNICATIONS, INC.

Do Not Sell My Data